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Our Vision: Our students will be loved, encouraged, and prepared to take on the world by embracing our Himdag.
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A MESSAGE FROM 
SUPERINTENDENT DÍAZ
Dear BUSD Families, 

As we approach graduation and promotion season, I would
like to extend my appreciation to our students for their
continued work and attendance this school year. Our 3-
Year Strategic Plan aims to achieve 80% of our students
reaching a minimum of 70% mastery and a minimum
attendance of 90% or higher.

As we review our data for this year, we want to celebrate all
the students that have achieved this goal and continue to
encourage the rest of our students to engage in the learning
so that our mastery increases as a learning community.

Next, I want to celebrate our families for joining our school
events, monitoring our students' learning in ParentVue,
and most importantly for sending your children to school.
More than 4 absences per quarter requires a lot of catching
up for the students, but it is also considered chronic
absenteeism. 

To our BUSD Staff, thank you for your hard work and
commitment to our students, the team, and the
community. Whether you drive from Tucson daily or you
live here on the Nation, THANK YOU for choosing our
District and our students. 

Let’s finish the year strong and with pride, especially our
seniors and students being promoted to the next academic
level. 

Be Brave, Be Bold, Be BUSD! 



A MESSAGE FROM PRESIDENT BUENDIA
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Dear BUSD Students, Teachers, Families, and Community Members,

As we reflect on this school year, I am filled with immense pride and gratitude for the collective effort that
has lifted up our students and strengthened our educational community. Time and again, I have witnessed
the power of dedication—whether it’s educators going above and beyond, families offering unwavering
support, or students rising to meet challenges with resilience and determination.

This year, we’ve celebrated countless achievements, both big and small, because every step forward deserves
recognition. These moments are more than just accolades; they are reminders of the incredible potential
within each of our students. When they apply themselves, look deep within, and strive for greatness, they
prove that with support and belief in themselves, anything is possible.

A cornerstone of our district’s success is our unwavering commitment to Himdag and the O’odham culture,
which roots our students in a profound sense of identity, history, and pride. Our language, traditions, and
teachings are gifts that connect generations and empower our youth to walk forward with confidence. None
of this would be possible without the wisdom and dedication of our elders, who generously share their
knowledge to keep our culture alive. We also extend our deepest appreciation to the Tohono O’odham
Nation’s Executive and Legislative Leadership for their vital partnership and funding of our language
programs. Because of their support, we are ensuring that O’odham Himdag remains a vibrant and enduring
force for generations to come.

As Governing Board President, it has been an honor to work alongside my fellow board members,
administrators, and all of you to foster an environment where students can thrive. Together, we are not just
educating, we are building a future where our children are academically strong, culturally grounded, and
equipped to lead.

Let us continue to champion one another, celebrate every achievement, and remember: our unity is our
strength.

With respect and gratitude,
Juan C. Buendia
Governing Board President

Each year, over 200 school districts serving Native American
students gather in Washington, DC, to advocate for Impact Aid,
a federal education program. Impact Aid reimburses school
districts due to the presence of nontaxable federal property. 

For the last two years, BUSD has opened the invitation to any
student that is willing to seek sponsors to join us in this
advocacy crusade. In D.C., district representatives and students
meet with state representatives to ask them to join the Impact
Aid Coalition, to increase the Impact Aid allocation, and co-
sponsor the advancing towards Impact Aid full funding. 

In March 2025, BHS students, Ms. Ember Antone from Gu Achi
District and Dayniesa Miguel from San Xavier District proudly
served as BUSD Ambassadors. Their voice and personal stories
strengthened the message of how vital Impact Aid is for our
community. 

The points emphasized during our visits with representatives
included how this funding pays for our transportation
department, some culture teachers, counselors, classroom
technology, competitive wages to attract and retain teachers,
and maintain affordable housing for staff. 

As the BUSD Superintendent, I was proud of Ms. Antone and
Ms. Miguel for their leadership, advocacy, and determination. 

I would like to extend our appreciation to San Xavier District
and Gu Achi District for valuing our students leadership and
advocacy development by sponsoring our students.

BHS STUDENTS, EMBER ANTONE & DAYNIESA
MIGUEL ADVOCATE IN WASHINGTON, D.C.



2 0 2 4  -  2 0 2 5  |  Q U A R T E R  3

BUSD HIGHLIGHTS
As a state funded, public school district, BUSD continues to find ways to improve its services and be an
educational option for our students in our community. 

Some of this year’s highlights include: 

BUSD has replaced a total of 9 buses and is currently
leasing 9 more increasing the reliability of our equipment
and safety of our students/staff. All buses are equipped
with air conditioning and many of them with surveillance
cameras. 

Our transportation department is working on the logistics
to release our transportation App to inform parents when
the bus is arriving, if a student got on the right bus, or any
group notifications. 

Transportation
BUSD has a system in place to evaluate students who may
need specialized instruction or receive related services
stipulated on the IEP’s. 

Over 160 students are currently being served by our
Exceptional Student Services team.

ESS/PSYCH SERVICES

Many of our students are taking advantage of our athletics
program, including football, cross country, volleyball,
basketball, track and field, baseball, and softball. 

In addition, our Primary students are enjoying their after
school programs such as running, STEM, and Oidag.

EXTRACURRICULAR
ACTIVITIES

BHS offers Career and Technical Education (CTE)
opportunities to attract students to school and engage in
experiences that allow them to explore their interests. We
currently offer: AgriScience, Automotive Technologies,
Culinary Arts, Digital Communications, and Digital
Photography. Next year, we will be adding the Home
Health Aide program! 

These programs provide students with the opportunities
to develop their skills through our multi-year programs
and allow them to obtain industry certifications to assist
with their post-secondary goals! 

CTE PROGRAMS

Our Primary and Intermediate admin teams continue to
make every effort to find elective courses to enrich the
academic experiences for students from preschool to 6th
grade. Some of the electives include Tohono O’odham
Language, Art, Sports, STEM, and Library. The courses
offered are based on the staff that is available and hired
each year. 

ELEMENTARY ELECTIVES

BUSD has partnered with Southwest Foodservice
Excellence (SFE) that takes the time to meet with and
survey students each quarter to determine the quality and
service of the food. 

Based on students' recommendations, food can be added
or removed from the menu, in accordance with nutritional
guidelines. 

One of the improvements this year has been offering
multiple choices of meals. At the secondary level, there are
6 options to choose from: 3 hot meals, 2 cold meals, and/or
a snack bar.  

FOOD SERVICES

Our Director of Operations has applied for additional state
grants to improve the equipment and aesthetics of our
schools. Our Director has successfully secured over $11
million to repair the roofs district-wide, renovated the
kitchen at the Primary and is currently
painting/weatherizing all sites. 

MAINTENANCE &
OPERATIONS

What sets BUSD apart from many other districts is our
Si’alig Ki:, aka Sunrise House. 

This community center seeks donations to support our
families including clothing, hygiene items, food, and
workshops. Each month, this department serves over 100
families and distributes over a ton of food. Best of all, it is
FREE to all community members. 

SI’ALIG KI:

As the world for our students, parents, and staff becomes
more complex, BUSD continues to explore ways to refine
its Multi-Tiered System of Supports. Currently, students
have access to a behavioral specialist, a counselor, credit
recovery, intervention classes, summer school, and
social/emotional support.  BUSD also partners with the
Cook Center that offers free parenting coaches to all
parents interested. 

MTSS

Another service that sets our District apart is that each
one of our schools has a parent liaison that supports in
delivering information, support with registration
information, transports students during special
circumstances, and assists at the Sunrise House.

FAMILY LIAISONS



2025-2026 ONLINE REGISTRATION OPEN NOW!
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The 2025-2026 enrollment window is now open. Our new enrollment system in ParentVue was designed to be a
friendly and fast process. 
We ask that all families begin enrolling students now. Our registration deadline is Friday, June 13, 2025. 

BUSD needs this information to determine what changes need to be made to the bus routes, order supplies for
students and staff, order food for students, determine class sizes, if teachers need to be added or relocated, and
more. 

Please be proactive and help us enroll all students by the targeted date.  Waiting until the last minute reduces
the time we have to make the necessary preparations for our students. 
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Baboquivari Unified School District was awarded the
Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) grant in 2023
and 2024 to upgrade our cameras, intercoms, front door
access equipment, and chemical detectors in our schools and
department buildings to improve school safety across the
district.

The installation of the equipment is expected to be
completed by May 2025. The Governing Board approved
Board Policy ECAB on June 11, 2024, which was created to
ensure the safety and security for district students and to
safeguard district facilities, vehicles, and equipment. 

Only authorized staff, such as IT department, district and
school administrators, security, and/or staff authorized by
the Superintendent and whose job description requires
access, will have access to the surveillance equipment.

Staff will be trained in how to protect student information
and ensure that only the necessary information is shared
with individuals with direct involvement in the
investigation.

In case of a major threat, such as an active shooter, BUSD
will be able to share live views with law enforcement to
assist in keeping students safe and contain any threats. 

The intent of the updated equipment includes: 
Improving security at schools and on school grounds
through the implementation of evidence-based school
safety programs and technology
Implementing school safety measures that help to
promote a positive school climate that does not detract
from the mission of the school to educate students or
negatively impact the health and well-being of students

You can access the new policy by:
Visiting our BUSD website (www.busd40.org )
Click on “BoardDocs” on the left side of the webpage
Click on “Policies” in the top right corner
Type “ECAB” in the search box at the top
Select “Baboquivari Unified School District” 

You can also email Superintendent Diaz at rdiaz@busd40.org
if you have any questions. 

ARTIFICIAL INTELLIGENCE
POLICY
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Photos by Aggie Hart



COMING SOON: STOPFINDER,
TRANSPORTATION APP

We’re excited to introduce Stopfinder, a new app designed to improve
communication and provide real-time updates for families using BUSD
transportation services.

What is Stopfinder?
Stopfinder is a parent-friendly transportation app that allows families
to stay informed about their child’s bus route in real time. With this
tool, we’re enhancing both convenience and peace of mind for our
community.

When is it available to download?
Parents will receive an email invitation from the BUSD Transportation
Department when it’s time to download and activate the app. Please
keep an eye on your inbox in the coming weeks!

How will the app support the Transportation Department, students,
and families?
For families, they will be able set up notification points to be alerted
when the bus is approaching. It will also let them know whether their
child has boarded the bus.

For the Transportation Department, this means faster communication
and a more efficient way to ensure student safety.

What can families expect from the app?
Stopfinder is easy to use and customizable, providing real-time bus
tracking, alerts, and student ridership details—all from a mobile device.

What support is needed from families?
To ensure a smooth rollout, we ask that parents contact their child’s
school to confirm that their contact information—especially their
email address—is up-to-date. This step is essential for receiving the
app invitation.

Who do families contact for support?
Once the app is launched, any questions or support needs can be
directed to Timothy Ford in the Transportation Department.

Working together will
result in accomplishing
our mission of: 

We create:
Healthy, 
Inspiring, 
Motivating,
Developing,
Achieving, 
Graduates
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In October 2024, Mr. Mease was nominated for the University of
Arizona’s Department of Intercollegiate Athletics “Amazing
Teacher of the Year” and was selected as one of 9 finalists!

Then, in February, KGUN 9 came out to the Secondary Campus
to interview Mr. Mease about his nomination. He highlighted
that his love and passion for the students and the community as
why he has chosen to spend 38 years in the district.

Mr. Mease was recognized during halftime at a U of A men’s
basketball game. To help Mr. Mease celebrate this achievement,
a Governing Board member, district and school staff, former
students, family, and friend cheered him on in the stands. 

It was amazing accomplishment to see one of our own being
recognized! The outpouring of support from the community is a
testament to the legacy that Mr. Mease has created. Thank you
to all of those who shared his achievement, offered words of
support, and shared their stories of Mr. Mease!

To top it all off, the students and staff at the Secondary Campus
hosted their own celebration for Mr. Mease in recognition of
this honor, which just happened to also fall on his birthday!

BSC TEACHER, JOSEPH MEASE,
SELECTED AS FINALIST
FOR TEACHER OF THE YEAR
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Lady Warriors

2025 Region
Player of the

Year
Kara Baptisto

AIA 1A
Basketball

Sportsmanship
Award

1,000 Point
Club

Kara Baptisto

Elite 8

Special
Olympics

3 Gold Medal
Winners

2 Silver Medal
Winners

Warriors

2025 Region
Player of the

Year
Cade Widener

Sweet 16

Lady Cougars

Sonoran
Desert League
Tournament
Runners Up

Cougars

Sonoran
Desert League
Tournament
Champions

BASKETBALL HIGHLIGHTS
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Our basketball teams have exemplified the
essence of our mission by being ambassadors of
BUSD extracurricular activities. Through their
dedication, commitment, and sportsmanship,
they have not only excelled on the court, but have
also inspired future generations of students to
represent BUSD with pride and excellence. 

The basketball teams’ journey aiming to the
championships serves as a testament to their hard
work and determination while motivating and
inspiring our entire community. Along the way
our athletes have demonstrated the true spirit of
the Cougars and Warriors.

On behalf of our students, staff, Governing Board,
and community, we would like to extend our
sincerest appreciation and recognition to our
middle school, high school, and Special Olympics
basketball teams. Your efforts and commitment
throughout this season have not gone unnoticed.
We would also like to express our gratitude to the
coaches, administrative team, teachers, families,
and community for their continuous support,
which has undoubtedly contributed to the success
of our teams.



BUSD Counseling Team

FAMILY SUPPORTS
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Si’alig Ki: 
(Sunrise House)

MS. MEGAN HALEY
School Counselor

BMS/BHS Campus
(520) 719-1250

mhaley@busd40.org

MR. B. YABYABIN (MR. Y)
Behavior Specialist
BMS/BHS Campus

(520) 719-1250
trbyabyabin@busd40.org

MS. ALYSSA BEE
School Counselor
Primary Campus

(520) 719-1230
abegay@busd40.org

MS. ANN CORDEN
Director of Social &
Emotional Learning

(520) 719-1240
acorden@busd40.org

MR. SKY ANTONE
Behavior Specialist

Intermediate Campus
(520) 719-1240

sfantone@busd40.org

MS. K. FLANNIGAN
Guidance Counselor

Intermediate/ IOMHS
Campuses

(520) 719-1240
kflannigan@busd40.org



Date Event

April 18th BUSD Job Fair - 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. - Intermediate Campus

April 18th-April 21st Easter Break - NO SCHOOL

May 16th BHS Senior Grades Due

May 16th Kinder Step Up - 9:00 a.m. - Primary Gym

May 19th 3rd Grade Promotion - 9:00 a.m. - Primary Gym

May 20th IOMS 8  Grade Promotion - 4:30 p.m. - Intermediate Gymth

May 20th IOHS Graduation - 5:30 p.m. - BUSD Board Room

May 21st BMS 8  Grade Promotion - 10:00 a.m. - Fine Arts Buildingth

May 21st Pre-K Promotion - 1:00 p.m. - Primary Gym

May 22nd 6  Grade Promotion - 9:00 a.m. - Intermediate Gymth

May 22nd BHS Graduation - 7:00 p.m. - Warrior Field

May 22nd LAST DAY OF SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS

DISTRICT DIRECTORY

DISTRICT OFFICE
(520) 719-1200

Superintendent - Rubén Díaz
Executive Administrative Assistant - Ben Sabala

District Affairs Manager - Tanya Suydam
Chief Financial Officer - Clementina Carlyle

Federal Programs & Grants Director - Alison Cornell
Human Resources Specialist - Darolyn Mease

Exceptional Student Services Director - Valerie Valdez
District School Psychologist - Janice Pettigrew

Language & Culture Director - Angelina Saraficio
Family & Community Engagement Director - Aggie Hart

IT Director - Aaron Bates
Maintenance & Operations Director - Russ Rohloff

Food Services Director - German Nunez

TRANSPORTATION
(520) 719-1220

Transportation Director - Keith Bee
Office Manager - Miles Ignacio
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ON THE HORIZON
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